Due to the COVID 19 social shutdown, we had no morning meeting and published no Lance.  Just this e-mail “in lieu”.

From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Thursday, March 19, 2020 10:54 AM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Subject: Rotary: In lieu of Thursday's Meeting

Good morning,

Some motions for donations that need your approval (see the Lance of March 5th), all from Gaming Funds

· $2,000 to the Royal Canadian Air Cadets 205 Collishaw Squadron in Nanaimo towards the purchase of tents and fryers for the training expeditions.

· $1,000 to the VIU Foundation in support of their Community Outreach Program

· $1,000 to the Errington Therapeutic Riding Association.

· $2,000 to the Nanaimo Region of the John Howard Society towards their “Storybooks Dads” program.

Please reply “Yes or “No” to this e-mail whether or not you approve of these donations.  Just [Reply] will suffice, not [Reply All].

If a majority of the members are in favour – I’ll ask Harry to issue the cheques as appropriate – so, I need to hear from you.  THANKS.

The proposal that we donate $1,500 to Bookfest 2020 is on hold – pending confirmation that Bookfest will actually happen in April.

Some updates:

· The Rotary Club of Nanaimo’s Spring Used Book Sale, scheduled for March 27th to…  has been cancelled.

· A previously announced, the Centennial Gala Evening, planned for May 2nd, has been postponed until the fall.

· The District 5020 Training and Conference, scheduled for May 15th and 16th in Victoria has been cancelled.  DG Maureen sent out an e-mail last night.

· Rotary Park in Lantzville rejuvenation project:  From Harry earlier this week:  “Rachel, Joy and I met on the site on [Monday], and have started to formulate a plan. [We’re] just starting to work on costs, getting the previous planting plan, and previous art work, so we are on it. My guess is we will need a couple days, spaced a week apart.”
· Adventures in Citizenship, in Ottawa next month, has been cancelled.  We were sponsoring Lucy Morel from Wellington SS.

Our Community Breakfast on Saturday, March 28th?  The 7-10 Club is still in operation, although reduced in service.  Dave E and Jamal are looking at options for delivering an alternative meal on the 28th.

Our Golf Tournament on Friday, May 29th?  Fairwinds has stopped operations indefinitely.  They will be re-evaluating in a couple of weeks.  Our Golf Committee will “tele-meet” sometime in the not-too-distant future to consider our options.

No Birthdays or Anniversaries of note coming up – so you can save your singing voices…

Spring arrives at 8:50PM today.  And, the nice weather is forecast to continue for a while.  So, despite all the challenges facing everybody, we still have a lot to be thankful for.

Hope to hear from you.  Take care and stay healthy,

Barry
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